
DUN LAOGHAIRE RATHDOWN COUNTY COUNCIL 

 

 

Chairpersons report 

Planning and Citizen Engagement Strategic Policy Committee 

 

Micro Soft Teams Meeting 

 

 Thursday, 4 March 2021 at 5.00 pm 

 

PRESENT 

 

Councillors: Councillors: 

  

Colgan, Anne 

Grainger, Anna 

Hanafin, Mary 

Kennedy, John 

Kivlehan, Tom 

McCarthy, Lettie 

 

McNamara, Frank 

Murphy, Tom 

O'Connell, Juliet 

O'Leary, Jim 

Power, Una 

Quinn, Dave 

 

 

Councillor Anne Colgan presided as Chairperson 

 

 

Councillors Melisa Halpin and Maeve O’Connell were absent 

 

SECTORIAL REPRESENTATIVES PRESENT 

 

Dan Mulcahy, Matt Gallagher, Gerard O’Farrell, Geraldine Graydon 

 

OFFICIALS PRESENT 

 

Mary Henchy, Director of Services, Planning Department; Louise McGauran, Senior Planner, 

Planning Department; Conor Peoples, Communications Officer, Corporate Affairs Department. 

 

Confirmation of Minutes  

 

The Minutes of the Planning & Citizen Engagement Strategic Policy Committee held on 

Thursday 3rd December 2020 were Proposed by Councillor Tom Kivlehan and Seconded by 

Councillor Jim O’Leary. 

 

Matters arising (if any)  

 

No Matters arising 

Information submitted by members for written reply  

 

No Business 

 
Business submitted by Director of Services  

Presentation on Draft County Development Plan 2022 - 2028  

 



Presentation on Draft County Development Plan 2022 – 2028 was given to the Members by 

Louise McGauran, Senior Planner, outlining the stages of  the CDP and an overall view of 

its  current status.  

 

Following Questions and Answers the report was NOTED.  

 

 

Beta Project - Presentation by Conor Peoples, A/ Senior Executive Officer  

 

It was agreed with the Chairperson, Councillor Anne Colgan that Item 5, Consideration for 

Future Work Programme – Future Citizen Engagement, that this item would be included with 

Item 4 – Beta Project. 

 

Conor Peoples, A/Senior Executive Officer, Corporate Affairs Department gave a report 

updating the Members on the development of a draft citizen engagement protocol and 

strategy, which would incorporate the feedback from the Workshop at the December 2020 

SPC.  It is expected that an initial draft will be provided to members at the June SPC. 

 

 

He also advised the members of the developments of the dlrBeta Project, website and the 

proposed project rollout, with a current launch date of April 2021.  

 

Following Questions and Answers from the Members the report was NOTED. 

 

Item for consideration for Future Work Programme  

 

This Item was taken with Agenda Item No 4 following agreement with the Chairperson 

Councillor Anne Colgan and the Members. 

 

Business referred from the Council (if any)  

 

No Business 

 

Business referred from the Corporate Policy Group (if any)  

 

No Business 

 

Any other Business (if any)  

 

No Business 

 

Conclusion of Meeting  

 

The meeting concluded at 18.40. 

 

The Planning & Citizen Engagement Strategic Policy Committee is a relevant body as defined by Section 

5(6) of the Regulation of Lobbying Act 2015 and is in compliance with the Transparency Code prepared by 

the Department of Public Expenditure and Reform in accordance with Section 5(7) of the Regulation of 

Lobbying Act 2015. 

 


